
Term 4 Week 8 

Principal’s Message  
Dear Parents, 
 
Performance Night 
On Monday I had the pleasure of attending our school performance night, where our school band, choir, boys’ vocal group 
and School Spectacular choir treated us to a fantastic array of musical performances. Our school has some very talented 
students and it is wonderful that they have the opportunity to foster these talents with the support of our very dedicated 
staff and supportive parents. 
Helicopter 
After being postponed earlier this term (twice) due to factors beyond our control, the helicopter visit has been rescheduled. 
The visit is now scheduled for tomorrow Thursday 29th November from 10:30am. Again, final confirmation will not be 
received until tomorrow morning, but we are hopeful that with a favourable weather forecast for tomorrow we will see the 
visit go ahead as planned. This will be our final attempt at the visit for this year. 
Planning 
As we continue our planning for 2013 it is important that we have accurate information about our prospective enrolments. If 
you know of families who may be moving to our area or if you are moving away and will be leaving the school, please contact 
the office and advise us of this as soon as possible. 
Emergency Procedures Practice 
All schools have procedures in place to deal with the unlikely event of emergency situations arising at school. These include 
evacuation, lock-down and off-site evacuation procedures. Schools are required to hold regular practices of the procedures 
so that in the event of a genuine emergency the students are familiar with the routines and expectations. Next week two of 
these practices have been scheduled, and will include a lock-down and an off-site evacuation which will involve the students 
walking to Mark’s Oval. If you happen to be at school when the practices occur please understand that you will be expected 
to follow the directions of staff and participate in the practice, just as if it were a “real” situation. 
Classroom Painting 
Several of our classrooms are about to receive a freshen-up with a new coat of paint. The work will commence on Monday 
next week and will be organised to minimise disruption to the normal operation of the classes and school. 

Thank you. 
David Robson 
Principal 
Thought for the Week 
Believe in yourself and all that you are.  

Know that there is something inside you that is greater than any obstacle.  

~Christian D. Larson 

 
    



MATHLETICS 
4H are this week’s champions. 
 
SCHOOL BANKING 
4F are this week’s champions. 
Please note the last week of school banking will be 6/12/12. Thank you to our lovely volunteers who so generously dedicate 
their time each week for the children 
 

Floraville P.S. Currently Focusing on  Road Safety 
 
This initiative is necessary to prevent any road accidents. Please use crossings at all times and teach your 
children safe walking and road crossing habits. Remember to set a good example and observe the road 
crossing rules. 
 
 

                  

Office 
 
Office Hours 8.30am to 3.15pm 
 
Please make sure you have the correct money when paying for activities or 
excursions.  Please note we now have EFTPOS. 
 
PLEASE REMEMBER TO CHECK LOST PROPERTY IF YOUR CHILD HAS MISPLACED ANY OF THEIR 
BELONGINGS. 
 

School News 
 
K-2 ASSEMBLY 
 
The Infants children have enjoyed running our Thursday afternoon assemblies this year. We have seen some very 
talented public speakers and some impressive artwork. This Thursday 1L will be running our assembly and we look 
forward to seeing what they are doing to entertain us. The last assembly for K-2 falls on the same day as 
Presentation day so we have moved it to Tuesday 18th at 9:15am. Kindergarten will be running this special 
Christmas assembly. This will be the last opportunity for pencils and badges to be given out so keep trying to be 
persistent, confident, organised and do your quality work so that you can earn a pencil or maybe even your badge! 
It is especially important to be a good Gabby Getting Along at Christmas and help your friends to enjoy this happy 
season. 
Jenny Barclay 
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KINDER CONNECTIONS PICNIC 
Last Wednesday the Kinder Connections Picnic was held on the Flat from 5.30pm. The Kinder children from 2012 
and 2013 all played together enjoying a sausage sizzle while their parents enjoyed a chat hopefully making some 
new friends too. Thank you to Mr Robson and Mr Guest (P&C President) for cooking the delicious barbecue and to 
Mrs White for putting the sandwiches together. The Kindergarten teachers have met all of the Kinder children for 
next year and look forward to welcoming them and their parents to Floraville school. 
Jenny Barclay 
 

 

Sport News 
Term 1 2013 Primary Sport Selections  
Term 1 sees the continuation of our summer sports program. These sports are not on offer in Terms 2 or 3. Thank you to all 
the students who handed their sports nomination form in on time.  
The permission notes will be sent home from today and up until Monday. This will inform you of what sport your child 
received a place in. These notes and full payment are due Monday 17th December. The costs were stated on the nomination 
form and in previous editions of the ‘Brief’. If you wish to make financial arrangements please don’t hesitate to contact the 
school ASAP, because failure to pay on time will result in your child’s spot being offered to another student.  
Most spots in paid sports are filled by Year 5 and 6 students, as they get preference. It is rare that Year 3 and 4 students 
receive many positions in these sports. Senior students have waited for their opportunity to get first preference and this 
process allows for more students to eventually get a taste at most sports throughout their primary years.  
Trampolining Sports Championships 
Congratulations to the Floraville students who represented our school at the trampolining championships last Saturday at 
Belmont High. All students participated with great courage and enthusiasm and you should be very proud of your efforts.  
 
Carly Hibberd 
Sports Coordinator 



Tips for Parents 
When your teen's new best friend is a bad influence 
Best friends are a key part of adolescents’ lives. But what do you do when you suspect your child’s best buddy is a bad 
influence?  Experts discuss different approaches. 
Find out more: http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/wellbeing/behaviour/when-your-teens-new-best-friend-is-a-bad-
influence 
Copying and plagiarism 
Copying other people’s work and presenting it as your own is plagiarism. It’s an increasingly common problem in the online 
world where material can easily be copied and pasted from websites. Students need to acknowledge the ideas of others 
when they use them in projects, assignments and assessments. Find out more:  
http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/homework-and-study/homework-tips/copycats-beware 
Help your kids enjoy reading 
How do you make reading a joy and not a chore for your child? One way is to find information and interesting facts about 
things that intrigue or interest your child in books, magazines or on the internet. Read and talk about what you find out. Here 
are some other tips: http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/homework-and-study/english/english-tips/ten-ideas-to-help-your-
child-with-reading 
Exploring careers by subject 
Help your child to broaden their ideas about work and career paths. Bullseye posters have been designed to help your child 
assess career and training options based on 33 subjects. Each includes sample career biographies by young people. Find our 
more:  
http://www.deewr.gov.au/Schooling/CareersandTransitions/CareerDevelopment/Resources/Pages/CareerBullseyeposters.as
px 
Work and study advice 
There is a range of school staff who can help your child navigate their way through study and training options.  Student 
support is provided by key people such as careers advisers, transition advisers, year advisers and school counsellors. Find out 
more:  http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/leavingschool/schoolleaveage/options/atyourservice.php 
 

Community Information 
   

DO-RE-MI  Charlestown School 
Holiday Music Sessions (0-5's; 5-8's; 
7-12's)  and Choir for 2013 - Many of 
our members already enjoy 
involvement in their school choirs 
and benefit from gaining confidence 
through extra training in singing and 
reading music.  We provide a 
supportive and fun group 
environment for boys and girls from birth 
toage12.www.julieloganmusic.com.au    4963 2026 

Hosting is Fun! Become a WEP Family! 
Bring a piece of the world into your home by becoming a volunteer host family to an exchange student from Italy, Canada, 
Finland or Brazil in January. 
Visit New Places – Revisit Old Favourites! 

Hosting a student encourages families to see Australia through the eyes 
of an exchange student. Invite a motivated teenage student into your 
home for a semester or year and gain a new family member and friend 
for life.  
Become a WEP Host Family – It’s Easy! 
Simply submit your host family application and choose your student. Before you know it 
you’ll be communicating with your new family member while everything else is 

organised by WEP! FIND OUT MORE! Contact Sylvia Kelly at WEP today for a FREE information pack. Phone: 1300 884 733 
Web:  www.wep.org.au Email: info@wep.org.au World Education Program (WEP) Australia is an Australian, not-for-
profit student exchange organisation, determined to make a difference by helping young people of different cultures gain 
insight and understanding about other ways of life and world views. 
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HIPPY 
Enrolments being taken now for start in 2013! HIPPY is a two year home based, family-focused program that  
helps parents prepare their child for school. The program supports families in the year prior to their child commencing full-
time schooling and that all important first year at school. It is a fantastic program which makes sure that local parents have 
the right tools to give their children the best possible start to their school life. The program is delivered by home tutors 
through home visits and parent groups, and parents from the Windale and surrounding suburbs are able to take part in this 
free program. There are exciting employment opportunities for parents. As a tutor in the HIPPY Windale project, parents are 
paid to work within school hours and have the opportunity to complete a Certificate III in Community Services or Business 
Administration while on the job. HIPPY has already had a positive impact in Windale and the surrounding areas, where more 
than 100 families have enrolled in the program. With the continued Government funding we have received, the program can 
continue to make a difference for many families in our community. If you are interested in signing up for 2013 please contact 
our program coordinator Lynda Berghofer on 0413342667.For more information visit: www.hippyaustralia.org.au 

 

 

 

 

 

              Floraville Community OOSH 
 
Providing a quality care environment for your children operated by qualified teachers. 
 
We offer Before School Care (Includes Breakfast), After School Care (Includes Afternoon tea and a homework 
centre) and Vacation Care (FREE Excursions). 

For bookings and enquiries contact: 
Joel: 0419460451 or Mhairi: 0416946204 or Email: floravillecommunityoosh@gmail.com 
 

http://www.hippyaustralia.org.au/
mailto:floravillecommunityoosh@gmail.com


Kidz activities 

Our school holiday sports and activities camp 
will be running on 21st, 22nd and 23rd of January 
2013. 

Run in the grounds of Whitebridge high by a 
qualified p.e. Teacher. 

Activities include; volleyball, water slide, 
archery and much, much more! 

For more information contact Sharon on          
0409 603 403     or 

Email kidzactivities@hotmail.com  
       

P & C News  
 
Belmont Retravision continues to sponsor the Floraville P and C please 
bring in a copy of any receipts from the store.  We receive 1% 
commission for each purchase. 
 

NEVER LOOK DOWN TO TEST THE GROUND BEFORE TAKING YOUR NEXT STEP; ONLY HE WHO KEEPS HIS EYE FIXED ON THE 
FAR HORIZON WILL FIND HIS RIGHT ROAD. 
THIS IS THE FINAL FULL BULLETIN FOR THE YEAR.  ON BEHALF OF THE P AND C THANK YOU TO ONE AND ALL FOR 
SUPPORTING OUR ENDEAVOURS THROUGHOUT 2012.   
THE P AND C FULLY SUPPORTS THE PRINCIPAL’S RECENT MESSAGE IN RELATION TO ROAD SAFETY.  PLEASE REPORT ANY 
NEAR MISSES TO THE SCHOOL OFFICE THAT MAY OCCUR AT THE TRAFFIC LIGHTS AND BE VIGILANT WHEN CROSSING AT 
THE TRAFFIC LIGHTS ESPECIALLY ENSURING THAT TRAFFIC HAS COME TO A STOP BEFORE CROSSING.  

Well take 3 with the Navy Helicopter will take place this Thursday.  The children have been very patient, so lets’ keep our 
fingers crossed.   
To the Year 6 of 2012 I hope you enjoy your final two weeks at Floraville School and all the best in your endeavours as you go 
onto your chosen High School.  Most of the students have spent 7 years at Floraville and have seen many changes during 
their time.  Our year 6 of 2012 has achieved fantastic academic and sporting results throughout the year.  I am sure you will 
leave Primary School with fantastic memories.    
P AND C MEETING 
The last P and C meeting for the year will be held on Tuesday 11 December from 7pm in the School library.  Everyone is 
welcome to attend. 
CAROLS ON THE GREEN 
Wednesday 12 December will be the annual Carols on the Green.  The night is a family evening and please do not bring 
alcohol, this is an educational department requirement. Planning is well underway and this year the school will be taking 
advantage of the slope at the back of the school flat for use as an amphitheatre.  A BBQ will be run on the night and the 
school community will appreciate any help on the night.   Raffle tickets will be going home shortly which will be drawn on the 
night with a number of prizes on offer.   Thanks for your support. 
 
 

mailto:kidzactivities@hotmail.com


UNIFORM SHOP 
Uniform coordinator and the P&C Committee would like to inform all parents and carers, that there will be a price increase 
for the uniforms next year 2013. 
It will take effect on 28th Jan 2013. Below are the new prices for 2013. 

  
FLORAVILLE PS UNIFORM SHOP 
NEW PRICES FOR 2013 
ITEMS SALE PRICE 
School Polo $22.00 
Tunic $42.00 
Girls Pleated Shorts $22.00 
Girls Bootleg Pants $22.00 
Boys Cargo Shorts $17.00 
Boys Cargo Pants $22.00 
School Jacket $55.00 
Polar Fleece ½ Zip 
Jumper $28.00 

Polar Fleece full Zip 
Jacket $28.00 

Sport Polo $22.00 
Sport Shorts $22.00 
Sport Pants $30.00 
Surf Hats $15.00 
Caps $15.00 
Library Bags $  5.00 
Navy Portfolio Bag $  9.00 
Tights $10.00 
Scarf $16.00 
 
And the second one is: 
PLEASE NOTE: 30th November the uniform shop will be open on Friday morning for those New Kindy parents that needs to 
collect or get the Childs new uniform. Time will be from 8.30am - 11am. If you need to sms or ring me, my number is 0413 
007 448. Thank you Debbra Hector (Uniform Coordinator). 
 
The P and C still have the magnetic display folders for sale if you require any, order form is below.  They hold notes that can 
be stored on the fridge, if you can hand any orders in at the office.  

Floraville Public School Merchandise Order 

  

Name: ___________________________________________ Class or Phone: _____________ 

  

Magnetic Display Pockets A4 Size__________ @ $4.00 each = $ _________ 

 Total enclosed $ _________. Please make cheques payable to the P&C Association. 

 
 

 

Newcastle Permanent Offer  
The Newcastle Permanent is again offering the school P and C $300 for any person associated with the school that takes out 
a new home loan.  Please consider the Newcastle Permanent for your new home loans.   So call in at the Jewells or Belmont 
branch for further details.   
 
 



Floraville P&C Association are pleased to announce a new sponsor Nextra 
Newsagents at both Belmont Citi Centre and Lake Fair Mt Hutton. 5% of all 
purchases (excluding lottery products, bus tickets, phone recharges & tobacco 
products) will be donated to the P&C. Just take a copy of your receipt to the school 
office. It’s that easy to help us raise funds for our school. Thanks to Aeron Gribble 
for his support. Nextra is a great place to get brand name printer Cartridges.  
 

Canteen News 
Term 4    Week 8   28th November 2012 

CURRENT CANTEEN ROSTER 

Thursday   29/11/12-   E.Davis, E.Hughes, K.Brewster 
Friday 30/11/12 -   T.Coles, J.Bourke, M.Botham, Y.Mitten, R.Thompson  
Monday  3/12/12   -   K.Bailey, L.Kerr, L.Heddles, S.Walker  
Tuesday  4/12/12 -   S.Guest, P.Taylor, K.Brennan 
Wednesday   5/12/12  -   P.Whyte, M.McCullouch 
Thursday  6/12/12 - D.Glover, S.Osmotherly 
Friday  7/12/12 -   K.Woodger, S.Condon, K.Collins       
 
COMING UP 
Canteen volunteer applications out NOW! 
Christmas Lunch Bags available NOW! 
Canteen Volunteers Christmas Night out Monday 10th December 
Carols on the Green Wednesday 12th November 
Presentation Day – Thursday 13th December – CANTEEN CLOSED 
Last Day Canteen open for 2012 is Friday 14th December 
Canteen Closed from Monday 17th December for cleaning until the end of term, reopens Term 1 2012 
 

“RED DAY” – The Sweetest Day of School  Wednesday 12th November 

CHRISTMAS LUNCH BAGS 
Special Christmas lunch bags are available now until the 14th December! 
Please order prior to 9.00am with name, class, Christmas bag required and correct monies if possible. 
Bag 1           RUDOLPH 

Junior Salad 

Drink (of your choice) 

“MONY” Ice block 

Treat 

                                        $5.00 

Bag 2             SANTA 

Sausage Roll with sauce 

Drink (of your choice) 

“MONY” Ice block 

Treat 

                                       $4.30 

Bag 3                 ELVES 

Chicken Breast Popcorn (6) 

Drink (of your choice) 

“MONY” Ice block 

Treat 

                                    $5.50 

 
MENU 2013 
In 2013 there will be some changes to the canteen menu and one of the changes will be the availability of some yummy 
“wacky wraps” 
In order to name these new “WACKY WRAPS” the canteen would like students to come up with inventive names – names 
that are based on the school, teachers, the pencils or the gardens around the school. 
The student who ‘owns’ one of the winning names will receive a free lunch from the canteen to the value of $5.00. 
Mr Robson will be deciding the winning name so that the competition is fair. 
There will be 4 new wraps available 
Chicken, lettuce and mayonnaise 
Salad  
Ham and Salad 
Crisp chicken, lettuce, tomato, Philly cheese and sweet chilli sauce 
 
So if you would like to enter this competition please complete the slip below and return to Margaret in the canteen by the 
12th December (that will give you 2 days to use your free lunch or to save it for 2013!  
 
 



 
Name __________________________   Class _____________________________ 
 
Wacky Wrap Name: ___________________________________________ 
 
ROSTER 2013 
Please find enclosed a roster application for 2013 
If you know you are able to assist next year in the canteen please return this valuable form to Margaret in the canteen 
 
  

 

FLORAVILLE PUBLIC SCHOOL 
Floraville Public School works within the Healthy School Canteen Program that has been initiated by the NSW Government. 
All food prepared in the canteen is either classified as ‘green’ or ‘amber’ and are approved for sale. The canteen holds 1 - 2 
Red Days - “The Sweetest Day of School” each school term. On these days; food that is classified as ‘red’ and not sold in the 
canteen at other times is available for students to enjoy. We would like to ask for expressions of interest from parents to 
work in the canteen in 2013. If you think you would be able to offer a day of help to the canteen or you know someone who 
could help for example a grandparent, the Canteen Committee would like to hear from you. The school canteen operates 5 
days a week 8.30 – 2.30pm each day. Products sold within the canteen link the healthy nutrition message to the school 
curriculum and classes. New volunteers will be orientated to the canteen and advised of the daily procedures, canteen food 
handling and preparation as well workplace health and safety within the canteen setting. If you feel that you will be able to 
volunteer your time to the canteen or would like to be on the Emergency Roster please fill out the form (s) on the following 
page. Alternatively see Margaret Osborn of a morning at the canteen or ring her on 49 469 137. Could all future volunteers 
please send their forms into Margaret by the end of Term 4 2012; preferably before Friday 8th February 2013 so that the 
roster can be commenced. This will enable the roster to be out to parents early Term 1 2013 (if there are enough volunteers 
for a roster to be developed) (If you do forget don’t panic - another letter will come out at the beginning of Term 1 
2013).To everyone who are future volunteers to the canteen; WELCOME to Floraville. To those volunteers who continue to 
work in and support our school canteen THANKYOU and we hope to see you once again in 2013. Without volunteers to work 
in the canteen our school canteen would not be open 5 days a week. Other schools would love to have this luxury. Once 
again thank you and welcome to Floraville Public School Canteen.  
FLORAVILLE SCHOOL CANTEEN 
Casual Work Available - Employment Guaranteed Where –  At our School Canteen 
When –  Either Weekly, Fortnightly or Monthly  
Hours –  8.30 am   to   2.30pm 
Experience – Not necessary. Everything you need to know will be learnt in a short space of time. 
Salary –   An “a La Carte” lunch (healthy sandwich).  
Plenty of tea / coffee and best of all friendships made with other mums, dads and grandparents. 
Bonus – Your children will love to see you at their school. You get to spoil them by spending a little extra money (all for a 
good cause – our school) and you get to meet new people within the school community and make new friends. 
Applications Close – NEVER 
If you are interested please complete the form below. 
Canteen Roster Request 2013 
If Possible please fill in the section below for “A PERMANENT (THOUGH FLEXIBLE) POSITION ON THE CANTEEN ROSTER IN 
2013” and return to the canteen as soon as you can and definitely by Friday 8th February 2013.Your roster will then be sent 
home to you with your child in early Term 1 2013. Thankyou. 
____________________________________________________________________________________ 
NAME: - _______________________________________________________ 
TELEPHONE: - __________________________________________________ 
CHILD’S NAME & CLASS (IF KNOWN FOR 2013) or CLASS IN 2012:  
________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Please nominate below which day and how often you wish to offer your help – 
MONDAY  TUESDAY  WEDNESDAY  THURSDAY   FRIDAY 
  WEEKLY  FORTNIGHTLY  MONTHLY 
 
**If possible I would like to work with: – ___________________________________________________ 
 
 



CANTEEN EMERGENCY ROSTER 
Are you able to help in the canteen at short notice? 
Are you unable to do canteen on a regular basis but would like to help? 
Sometimes the canteen is short staffed due to children being sick, work changes and other commitments and  
a swap is unavailable. 
We would like to have an emergency list of parents who can help on these days. 
If you are interested in helping this way, please fill in the form below stating which day (or days) you would be available. 
PLEASE return to Margaret in the canteen as soon as possible. Thank-you 
 
EMERGENCY CANTEEN HELPER 
 
NAME: - ……………………………………………………………………………… 
 
PHONE: - ……………………………………………………………………………… 
 
CHILD’S NAME & CLASS (IF KNOWN): - ……………………………………………………………. 
 
DAY or DAYS AVAILABLE: -  
      Monday     Tuesday  Wednesday       Thursday       Friday  
 
      All Day 
                  
 or     Morning  8.30 - 11.30  or     Afternoon  11.30 -2.30 

               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                         

 
 



 

 

 
Information 
Technology  

Services 
4967 7711 

Computer repairs 
In home service  Fixed low call fee 
Virus removal    Home network setup 
New PC sales 
Laptop Repairs 
Free estimates   Free  pickup and 
delivery 
12 months warranty 
Screen and keyboard replacements 
Hinge repairs 
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